
 
 

 
October, 2018 
 
 
Dear Members and Friends of First United Methodist Church in Lindstrom, 
 
First UMC Lindstrom has been faithful in mission and ministry in the Lakes Area for 160 years. Last month we celebrated 
50 years of mission and ministry in our current building. This building is equipped and ready for another 50 years of 
effective and faithful ministry. In the last four years you have stepped up to make necessary and desired improvements 
and additions to the building including the renovation of the sanctuary, new carpeting, a new sound system, and the 
repaving of our parking lot. The sanctuary, carpeting, and parking lot improvements combined, totaled $104,127! ​These 
projects have been completed and paid in full.​ For your financial commitment to these needed projects, this 
congregation will be forever grateful! Thank you! 
 
In the 50 years of mission and ministry within our current building, our congregation has experienced the ebbs and flows 
of growth and decline in membership and attendance. At this time however, I truly believe we are on the cusp of a time 
of significant growth - both spiritually and numerically. The vision I have for us at this time will rely on additional 
financial commitment from you - this time, not for building and grounds improvements - but for​ additional staff and 
programming improvements. 
 
Within seminary classrooms and church-related workshops, it is not uncommon to hear the correlation between a 
strong children’s, youth, and family ministry program and the growth of the congregation that provides it. In my own 
parish and ministry experience I have seen growth in membership, attendance, and offerings as a result of strong 
children’s and youth ministry programs and staff. 
 
In this 2018 stewardship season we are preparing to financially commit to providing an even stronger children’s, youth, 
and family ministry program for families within and beyond our walls. The potential for great success and growth in this 
area is evident - within our own congregation and within the surrounding community in which we serve. 
 
For this vision to become reality, the creation and addition of a new part-time Director of Children’s, Youth, & Family 
Ministry position is necessary.​ This position would provide​ 15-20 hours/week of ministry​, including planning, 
coordinating, scheduling, recruiting, training, and participating in related events. ​The annual salary for this part-time 
position would be $15,000. 
 
While the addition of this new position is necessary, in order to fully commit to improved staff and programming, ​we 
must also evaluate all current staff positions to assure that they are being fairly compensated​ for the ministry they 
continue to provide. The Chairpersons of the Finance and Staff Parish Relations Committees, and I, have completed this 
evaluation and are proposing the enclosed compensation recommendations to you for your prayerful consideration. 
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There’s an old story about a pastor who stood up before his congregation one Sunday morning and said, ​“Folks, I 

have some bad news. The city inspector came by a couple of weeks ago, and we have to replace the church roof. 

It’s going to cost $500,000.”​ A ripple of concern went through the congregation. He continued, ​“The good news 

is we already have all the money we need.”​ The ripple of concern turned into an excited buzz.​ “There’s only one 

problem,”​ the pastor said. ​“The money is still in your pockets.” ​ϊ 

 

This old story illustrates an important fact: Churches do not have money; their people do. It is the members who fund 

the mission and ministry of their churches for the cause of Christ in the world. A commitment to the proposed additional 

staff and programming improvements will ensure continued quality ministry across the board, while making a specific 

priority to continue raising up and teaching our children and youth in the ways of the Lord. 

 

Sunday, October 28 is Stewardship Sunday at First UMC​. You’re encouraged to consider and pray about what size 

financial commitment you will be able to make this year in order to provide the staff and programming increases 

needed.  

 

Enclosed is a summary of current and proposed 2019 compensation expenses along with a pledge card to be filled out 

and returned during worship on October 28. Additional commitment cards will be available throughout the month of 

October, and time to fill them out will be provided during the worship service on Stewardship Sunday, as well. 

 

An informal question and answer session regarding these proposed increases will be offered during coffee hour 

following worship on Sunday, October 14. Jim Caldwell, Chair of the Staff Parish Relations Committee, after considering 

any input, will share more details during a Temple Talk on Sunday, October 21. You can contact Jim, Scott Lecy, or me 

directly, with any questions or concerns. 

 

Please lift this appeal up in your daily prayers as we seek God’s will in our vision for this church at this time. 

 

In God’s good grace, 

 

Pastor Dale 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


